

امتحان شهادة الدراسة الثانوية العامة لعام 2022

نموذج تدريبي (4)	المبحث :اللغة الانجليزية

Question One:
For items (1-25) rea

	r items (1-25) read swer .	each sentence careful	ly then choose from	A,B,C or D the correc
1)	To ideas is A) share	to give your ideas to an B) compare	nother person or to a § C) show	group. D) search
2)	Eating sensibly and A) reliability	taking regular exercise B) reliable	is a fairly meth C) reliance	
3)		B) signs of illness	•	•
4)	, , ,	ople at work to B) sponsoring		•
5)	because it can be da	_		be carefully managed D) carbon footprint
6)	•	ought chan B) revolutionary		D) revolutionized
7)	My cousin is an elea a local training coll A) academic	ege.		did a course at D) postgraduate
8)	I haven't seen them A) memorise	since that even	ning when the boat tu C) memorable	rned over in the water. D) memorably
9)	When you talk about A) compromise	at business and try to do B) negotiate	a deal, you	D) qualify
10) He manages to A) successfully	combine family lin B) success	fe with a career. C) successful	D) succeed

A) interpreter			sm D) achievement
12) The good thing about A) adapt	-	·	y to new environments. D) adaptability
13) Kareem's father bou A) has been getting	-		
14) Everything is wet. If A) has been rained		•	een raining
15) I can't call my dad r A) will board	•	-	es off in an hour. ing D) is going to board
16) We're late! By the t A) will have gone	-	cort, the plane C) went D)	
17) "Physician" is an old A) when		Means "doc	tor". D) which
A) the least expensive C) less expensive	B) 1	the less expensive the more expensive	
19) Solving puzzles A) are believed	to keep the brain B) were believed	n active. C) is believed	D) have been believed
20) Ibrahim was right an A) listened	nd I was wrong. I wis B) had listened	h I to him. C) has listened	D) hadn't listened
21) Somebody has four The correct passive A) My laptop has been C)My laptop is being	form of the sentence en found by someone.	e above is B) My laptop v	vas found by someone. I been found by someone
22) It has been raining The sentence which A) He said it had bee B) He said that it had C) He said it had rain D) He said it hadn't be	has a similar meaning raining since that at been rained since this afternoon	ng to the one above fternoon. Is afternoon on	e is

The sentence which emphasizes the underlined words is:
A) The place where the head teacher took us to the museum was on Thursday.
B) It was the teacher who took us to the museum on Thursday.
C) The place where the head teacher took us on Thursday was the museum.
D) The day when the teacher took us to the museum was Thursday.
24) I think watching action movies isn't as bad as playing computer games.
The sentence which has a similar meaning to the one above is
A) I think watching action movies is as bad as playing computer games
B) I think playing computer games is worse than watching action movies.
C) I think watching action movies is worse than playing computer games.
D) I think playing computer games is better than watching action movies.
25) Is there a postbox near here?
The sentence which has a similar meaning to the one above is
A) Do you know whether there was a postbox near here?
B) Do you know whether is there a postbox near here?
C) Do you know whether there is a postbox near here?
D) Do you know whether was there a postbox near here?
 26) It is believed that learners will absorb the grammar as they learn the vocabulary. The sentence which has a similar meaning to the one above is A) Teachers believed that learners absorb the grammar as they learn the vocabulary. B) Teachers believed that learners to absorb the grammar as they learn the vocabulary. C) Teachers believe that learners will absorb the grammar as they learn the vocabulary. D) Teachers believe that learners would absorb the grammar as they learn the vocabulary.
 27) Nader should have been more careful with his essay. He didn't get a good mark. The sentence which has a similar meaning to the one above is A) Nader wishes he has been more careful with his essay. B) Nader wishes he had been more careful with his essay. C) Nader wishes he was more careful with his essay. D) Nader wishes he hadn't been more careful with his essay.
28) Scientists have successfully invented a hand with a sense of touch.A) prusthetic B) / prosthitic C) presthetic D) prosthetic
 29) Although mega projects vary in terms of size and cost many of them have been because of their negative effects on a community. A) ,/ criticised B) ,/ creticised C) ./ critecised D) ./ creticised
3

23) It was *Thursday* when the head teacher took us to the museum.

30) The correctly edited sentence is:

- A) In order to work in finance; you need to be a very risponsible person.
- B) In order to work in finanse, you need to be a very responsible person.
- C) In order to work in finance, you need to be a very responsible person.
- D) In order to work in finance, you need to be a very responseble person.

Question Two:

A) Read the following two text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answer should be based on the texts.

Text A

It is normal to feel a bit blue from time to time. However, studies show that negative emotions can harm the body. Anger can also have harmful effects on health. When you see red, your blood pressure is raised and you can suffer from headaches, sleep problems and digestive problems. However, what about positive feelings and attitudes? Until recently, scientists had not investigated whether there is a link between positive feelings and good health. Then, in a study that had followed more than 6,000 men and women aged 25 to 74 for 20 years, researchers found that positivity reduced the risk of heart disease. Other factors influencing health included a supportive network of family and friends, and an optimistic outlook on life. The research showed that children who were more able to stay focused on a task, and who had a more positive attitude to life at age seven, were usually in better health 30 years later.

The study has been controversial. Some health professionals believe that bad lifestyle choices, such as smoking or lack of exercise, are the reason for heart disease and other illnesses, and not an individual's attitude. The researchers, while agreeing, raise the question: why are people making bad lifestyle decisions? Do more optimistic people make better and healthier lifestyle choices? The researchers appreciate that not everyone's personal circumstances and environment make it possible to live without worry. However, **they** believe that if we teach children to develop positive thinking, and bounce back after a setback, these qualities will improve their overall health in the future.

- 1. There are four possible effects of anger and stress on someone's health. Write them down.
- 2. Certain factors may influence the health positively. Write two of these factors down.
- **3.** Children should be taught two qualities in order to improve their overall health. Write them down.
- 4. Find a word in the text which means, "believing that good things will happen in the future". ---
- **5.** What does the underlined pronoun "**they**" refer to?
- **6.** Good habits help people overcome stressful situations. Suggest three possible habits that help people not to be stressed any more.

Text B

A few years ago, as many as 1,000 schools across the USA started making school years longer by adding up to ten extra days-to the school year or by making each school day longer by half an hour.

This was because It was found that secondary school students In the USA and the UK were spending the least time at school, with an average school year of 187 days. The typical Jordanian school year is longer than this. However, none of these are nearly as long as the school year in countries like Japan and South Korea. South Koreans attend school for 2.20 days per year, and in Japan, the school year numbers 243 days.

According to a study by the organization for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD), students in Japan, Indonesia and South Korea spend the most time studying in the world. They want to learn as much as they can to ensure excellent exam grades. They go to school for about nine hours, although this includes optional after-school tuition and activities. They also spend about three hours on homework every day, which is three time as much as many other countries. Their high academic achievements do suggest that the longer you study, the better you do in final exams.

In Finland, however, students are usually given less than half an hour of homework per night, and they attend school for fewer and shorter days than 85% of other developed nations. Despite this, **they** achieve top marks in subjects like Maths and Science. In addition, most students also speak at least two, and often three, languages fluently.

- 1) What change has recently taken place in some American schools?
- 2) There are three countries in which students spent the most time studying. Write down these three countries.
- 3) Quote the sentence which explains the reason why students in Japan, Indonesia and South Korea want to learn as much as they can.
- 4) What does the underlined pronoun (**they**) refer to?
- 5) There are two interesting facts about Finland's fewer and shorter school days. Write these two interesting facts down.
- 6) It is thought that a longer school day would result in better grades for most students. Think of this statement and, in two sentences, write down your point of view.

B. literature Spot:

Read the following lines from *Around the World in Eighty Days* carefully, then answer the question that follow:

Not at all, but I knew that some obstacle or other would sooner or later arise on my route. Nothing, therefore, is lost. I have two gained days to sacrifice. A **steamer** leaves Calcutta for Hong Kong at noon, on the 25th.

- 1. What form of transport is a **steamer**?
- 2. Write down the two cities which are mentioned in the above lines.

Question Three:

A) Guided Writing

Read the information in the table below, and then write two sentences Factors which determine student's achievement. Use the appropriate linking words .

Factors which determine students achievement

- number of school days
- length of school days
- teaching methods
- modern technology

B) Free Writing

In your NSWER BOOKLET, write a composition of about 80 words on ONE of the following:

- 1) Experts say that children who practise reading earlier in life, perform better later on their school studies. Write an essay mentioning how important are early reading skills in child's academic performance? What other preschool factors influence a child's later academic achievements?
- 2) Experts say that the amount of time spend on sport and exercise should be increased in schools in order to tackle the problem of overweight and obesity. To what extent do you agree? Use specific reasons; facts and examples to support your point of view.

THE END

Hani Gazaz

1) 1	4
2) l	В
3) l	В
4) I	O
5) 1	4
6) l	В
7) (\mathbb{C}
8) (\mathbb{C}
9) 1	В
10)	A
11) 12)	В
12)	A
13)	В
14)	D
15)	C
16)	A
17)	D
18) 19) 20)	A
19)	C
20)	A
21)	A
22)	A
22) 23)	D
24)	D
25) 26) 27)	C
26)	C
27)	В
28)	D

29) A 30) C

Text A

- 1) blood pressure is raised and you can suffer from headaches, sleep problems and digestive problems
- 2) a supportive network of family and friends, and an optimistic outlook on life.
- 3) to develop positive thinking, and bounce back after a setback
- 4) optimistic
- 5) the researchers
- 6) Counting to ten taking a deep breath reciting verses of Quran

Text B

- 1) as many as 1,000 schools across the USA started making school years longer
- 2) Japan, Indonesia and South Korea
- 3) They want to learn as much as they can to ensure excellent exam grades.
- 4) students in Finland
- 5) they achieve top marks in subjects like Maths and Science. In addition, most students also speak at least two, and often three, languages fluently.
- 6) I don't think that a longer school day would result in better grades for most students because there are other factors that determine student's success such as methods of teachers as well as the student's style of learning.

Literature Spot

- 1) A ship powered by steam
- 2) Calcutta and Hong Kong .